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ICAC CHARGES AGAINST DCS STAFF CALLS REMAND CENTRE SALE INTO QUESTION

Today's Advertiser report outlining the arrests of two senior public servants with responsibility for
procurement in the Department of Correctional Services is of significant concern to the PSA and
its members.

In light of the recent privatisation of the Adelaide Remand Centre, a deal that was done hastily 
and virtually in secret with notorious private provider Serco, PSA General Secretary Nev Kitchin 
is calling on the Marshall government to come clean about the details of the privatisation.

"The corruption charges against senior staff in the Department of Corrections raises serious 
questions about the integrity of recent tenders, including the privatisation of the Adelaide 
Remand Centre," he said.

"As a result of our legal action in the South Australian Employment Court, it's a matter of public 
record that the ARC deal took place under a dark veil of secrecy, with the government refusing 
to provide important documentation outlining why privatisation was in the public interest."

"The South Australian public should be deeply concerned that tender and procurement 
processes in the Department of Corrections have been influenced by people seeking to 
personally gain from transactions relating to public assets," said Kitchin.

"If the state government has nothing to hide, it should come clean by providing all 
documentation regarding the privatisation of the ARC to reassure the public that the 
privatisation was above board and not influenced by those seeking to personally gain from the 
deal," said Kitchin.

"We've said all long that privatisation is not in the public interest. The government has provided 
no argument or documentation to the contrary. We know that the model Serco is proposing to 
operate the Adelaide Remand Centre will compromise community, staff and prisoner safety."

"The PSA is also calling for a parliamentary inquiry into privatisations in South Australia, especially as it 
relates to the Adelaide Remand Centre, Train and Tram Operations, DPTI Road Maintenance and the 
section of the Lands Titles Office contract that could see Service SA and the Motor Registry sold
off to private interests," he concluded.
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